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MINUTES OF DOVERIDGE PARISH COUNCIL 

HELD IN THE VILLAGE HALL KITCHEN 

DATE WEDNESDAY 7th December 2011. 

Present :) Cllrs Watkins (Chairman), Cllr Hewson-Stoate, (Vice Chairman), Noakes, Priestley, Stubbs, Wilshaw  

Members of the Public  

Apologies: C. Cllr Lewer, District Cllr Catt. Cllr Cole, Cattermole & Taylor (Clerk) 

P 
/ 
C 

Min No  
Originator 
Month 

Title and Description Action/ Decision Who/ 
When 

   Public Session  
  Matters raised by members of 

the Public 
  

   None  
C 11/102 Minutes of the previous 

meeting 
Resolved that the minutes of the meeting held on 2nd November 2011 be signed 
as a true and correct record. Proposed Cllr Stubbs and seconded by Cllr Priestly. 

 

   Declarations of Interest  
   None.  

     
   Meadow View  

P 10/16 
 

Meadow View Bench to be fitted securely once site is level.  Tarmac priced, to expensive. 
Decided to slab, Cllr Hewson-Stoate, Stubbs and Noakes offered to do this. 
Thanks to the Post Office for storing this bench on behalf of the PC. 
Doveridge School children were involved in planting the new trees in Meadow 
View. There was 1 tree for each child to plant. Photo’s to be sent to the 
Advertiser and Uttoxeter Voice with a report. Cllr Watkins thanked Cllr Stubbs 
Noakes and Wilshaw for their hard work ensuring the holes were prepared so 
that this could take place. 
Application has been made for a Greenwatch grant to enable approx 200 wild 
flowers & tress to be purchased. Will keep the PC informed on the progress. 
 

 
Cllr 
Watkins/ 
Stubbs 
 
 
 
 
 
Cllr 
Watkins/Wil
shaw 
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Mathew Woodhouse would like to donate a “Bird House” For Meadow View. Clerk 
to write a letter of thanks 
Dog Fouling Notices, received passed to Cllr Stubbs/Noakes. 

Clerk 

C 10/68 Hedge by Meadow View  Hedge by school on Meadow View – Cllr Watkins has spoken with the school re 
their plans. 

Cllr 
Watkins 

   Playground Issues  
P 
 
 
 

11/103 
 
 
 

Play Equipment Maintenance 
& Safety issues 
 
 

Safety inspection carried out for November 2011 and confirmation received that 
all in order except for the hill/mound requires some maintenance & a hole near 
the skate board. Estate care to carry out the work. Clerk to chase up and obtain 
date. 
 

Cllr Cole & 
Cattermole 
 
Clerk 

   District Cllr Catt  

P 
 

10/62 The New Burial Ground. No further information re the Burial Ground at this present time. However the 
Clerk has made enquires re the Bungs being strimmed.  
Contact to be made with the Council re meeting in the new year to discuss the 
position re the burial ground. 

Clerk 

P 11/46 Core Strategy Update received on the 11th October giving details of the outcome of the 
meetings which has been forwarded on to the Councillors for comment. Officers 
continue to work on assessing further government pronouncements on the 
planning process which continues to hold up work on the Core Strategy. 

All Cllrs 

P 11/47 Footpath – 15 High Street Cllr Catt asked to enquire that this footpath is registered with DCC. The footpath 
is being investigated by the legal dept but does not have a high priority  

Cllr Catt 

C 11/94 Waste Collection The Council has decided on the contractors for the new waste collection 
contracts which begin in August next year. There will be weekly collections of 
food rubbish and fortnightly collections (alternating on a weekly basis) of a wide 
variety of rubbish for recycling. Bring sites will continue as at present although 
the containers will change.  All in all, the percentage of material recycled and 
not sent to landfill is expected to rise to over 65% and there will be an annual 
revenue saving in excess of £350,000.  There will be an extensive publicity 
campaign explaining the changes to parish councils and residents in due course 
 

 

   Pavilion and Playing Fields  
P 
 

11/95 

 

Grants for the Pavilion and 
Playing Fields 

Cllr Cole is preparing case to apply for 20K grant for Pavilion/Playing Fields to 
improve the facilities. Will keep the PC informed of the progress. 
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P 11/104 Mr Bullocks issues Mr Bullock raised no issues for December.   

P 10/76 Trimming of Hedges Playing 
Field/Derby Road 

 The clerk informed the meeting that she had obtained a price of £100 to cut 
the hedge.  

Clerk 

P 11/48 Additional New Play 
equipment, for Playground. 

Due to Cllr Bryan resignation it was agreed that she should be allowed to 
contribute ideas. Cllr Watkins to speak with Gill Bryan. All Cllrs was asked to 
come back to the meeting with ideas on how to move forward on this. 

All Cllrs 

C 11/67 Village Hall – Include in 
precept 

This matter was discussed in depth at the Finance Meeting on the 19th October. 
It was agreed that the application for the precept to be increase, to cover 
Village Hall improvements be refused .Letter to be sent to inform the Village 
Hall of the outcome. 

Clerk 

P 11/81 Letter from resident re the 
Playground 

Letter received re the play equipment near a resident’s property. Objects to it 
being used by gangs of teenagers to congregate as a meeting point and loss of 
privacy by children standing on the top and looking into his house. Cllr Watkins 
Chairman to reply. 

Cllr 
Watkins 

P 11/89 Election Charges Councillor Hewson- Stoate not happy with lack of costing/explanation re the 
costs. Cllr Hewson- Stoate to draft a letter 

Cllr 
Hewson-
Stoate 

C 11/96 Resignation from Cllr Bryan Letter received from Cllr Bryan giving her resignation from the Council. Letter to 
be sent thanking her for all the hard work and achievements and that she will 
be missed. 

Clerk 

P 11/97 Letter from the WI re the Well Letter received from Doveridge WI informing the Parish Council that they will no 
longer be able to continue maintenance on the Well gardens. Reply to be written 

Cllr 
Watkins 

C 11/105 Precept/Finance Meeting All present agreed that the Precept for 2012/13 be set at £10654 as agreed at 
the finance meeting in October 2011. It also be noted that this is the 2nd year 
running that the PC have not increased the precept. 

 

   Items for Next agenda   
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PLANNING 

 11/99 PLANNING APPLICATION 

11/00756/FUL 

11/00767/FUL 

 

11/00813/FUL 

 

11/00806/FUL 

 

11/00794/FUL 

 

11/00788/FUL 

PLANNING PERMISSION 

11/00719/FUL 

 

11/00756/FUL 

11/00767/FUL 

 

11/00794/FUL 

 

 

Side Extension – Mr Gibbs 24 Waterpark Doveridge (PC Objected) 

Two Storey Extension Mr C Higgins 1 Stevenson Road Doveridge (PC Objected) 

 

Two Storey extension – Mrs Prietley The Cottage Bakers Lane Doveridge (PC 6 
no objections 1 interest unable to comment 1 unable to comment as unable to 
read documents) 

Construction of access road and associated mounding – Steve Foster Crane 
Hire, Cavendish Lodge Derby Road Doveridge ( PC No objection) 

Erection of conservatory – Mr Pountain 11 Upwood Road Doveridge(PC  No 
objection) 

Replacement of flat dormer roof with pitched roof and rear extension – Mr  
Rattigan 8 Lake Drive Doveridge  ( PC No objection) 

 

Erection of House and Garage, Woodyard, Pumb Lane. Doveridge. Application 
Refused 

Side Extension – Mr Gibbs 24 Waterpark Doveridge (PC Objected) Application 
Granted with Conditions 

Two Storey Extension Mr C Higgins 1 Stevenson Road Doveridge (PC Objected) 
Application refused 

Erection of conservatory – Mr Pountain 11 Upwood Road Doveridge(PC  No 
objection Application Granted with conditions 
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    CORRESPONDENCE  
 11/100 CORRESPONDENCE 

November  11 

For Attention 

Information 

 

a) Dalc General Circular 60/2011 (comments required by15/12/11) 
b) Email from Bill Newton MEP re using our web site for info 
c) Lewis Transport letter re roundabout Derby Road 
d) DALC General Circular 59/2011 
e) DALC Circular 58/2011 
f) DALC 53/2011 General Circular 
g) DALC General Circular 54/2011 
h) DALC General Circular 55/2011 
i) DALC General Circular 57/2011 
j) DALC Circular 56/2011 
k) Community Buying – Rock Salt 
l) DCC _ War Memorials 
m) Views – Product Catalogue 
n) Country Side Voice 
o) CPRE Campaigns update 

 

 

   ACCOUNTS   

 11/101 ACCOUNTS The following accounts were submitted for approval:  
Min 
No 

Cheque  
No 

Made Payable to         Amount  Vat 

1675 1483 DDDC – Elections £xxxxxx  
1695 1505 Clerks Emolument £262.41  

 
1696 1506 J Bullock Playing 

Field mowing    
£70.00  

1697 1507 Village Hall Hire £28.00  
1698 1508 Doveridge 

Landscapes Meadow 
View –Path Clear out 

£178.00  

1699 1509 Doveridge 
Landscapes Meadow 
View Mowing 

£50.00  

1700 1510 BTVC Pond 
Clearance 

£285.00 57.00 

1701 1511 Estate Care – Grit 
and refill of all bins 

£307.25  
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+Strimming of 
footpaths 

1702 1512 EON Electricity _ 
Pavilion 

27.27 1.36 

1703 1513 LG Woodward – 
Supply of pre 
payment meter 
pavilion 

£420.25 84.05 

   £1898.18 £142.41 
 

   Income 

  
  
  
  
  
TOTAL  

 

 

Proposed by Cllr Noakes & seconded by Cllr Wilshaw 

All Cllrs present agreed 

 

The Next meeting is on the 4th January 2012 
 
 
Signature of Chairman.................................................................................       Date........................................... 


